Minutes for Patient Participation Group

Date 15th March 2016 
Those present: DB, AW, EB, WW,DC, HP, AG, JR
Apologies: DC, CH, NC, MB SS, KR
                                                                                               Action             Who
	1
	Otterburn Branch Surgery.

Dr Amanda Gray attended the meeting to share information regarding to the temporary suspension of the surgeries conducted at Otterburn, in view of the concerns raised by CQC. The group were supportive of the decision made. Information is available on the website and has been forwarded to Otterburn Parish Council.
	
	

	 2 
	Ambulance update.  
MB was unable to attend the meeting.  The practice has experienced ambulance delays and the details of these have been raised 

	
	

	3
	Data sharing. 
Care.Data seems to have gone quiet. We discussed the sharing of data via the clinical computer system and summary care record.   This allows other health care professionals to see medical information regarding individuals.  This information is only shared with consent from the patient.

	
	

	4
	Harbottle patients. 

We discussed the impact on the practice when Harbottle abruptly closed in 2015.  This created a significant amount of work for the practice as over 160 patients registered with the practice within a 6 week period. 

	
	

	5
	Complaints 
Only one official complaint, were the patient wanted to go through the complaints procedure, received.  The nature of the complaint was discussed at the meeting and the group were happy with the outcome. 
Other grumbles were patients do not want to raise as a formal complaint are always discussed within the team as a “significant event” and we have regular meetings to discuss these incidents. 

	
	

	6
	Friends and Family.  
Shared with the group the document relating to the feedback we have received from patients on the “Friends and Family Test” G:\enhanced services\2015 16 enhanced services\Friends and Family\NHS FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST responses.docx

	
	

	7
	Pharmacy.
The practice reports an excellent relationship has developed with the pharmacy.  We are working closely to improve services for patients. The pharmacy is now offering smoking cessation advice for patient wishing to stop smoking.  The practice is referring patient along there. They are also offering emergency contraception and are hoping to become an outlet for the C-Card” scheme, which will allow them to give out condoms free of charge to young people registered with the scheme.  
Members of the group gave very positive feedback with regard to the pharmacist, and particularly the staff in the pharmacy.  They felt that staff have a very helpful positive attitude and the improvements made to the pharmacy were very welcomed. 
	
	

	8
	Dawn retirement.  

After period of sickness in 2015, Dawn decided that it was time to retire. 
The group were sad to hear this but wished Dawn well in the future. 


	
	

	9
	Staffing. Lisa Gille who was our other practice nurse has increased her hours and we have employed a new part time health care assistant, Debbie Mason.  We plan to review the nurse provision in the practice once they have both settled in to their new roles.
Ann Basford retired at the end of 2015, and Jen Young moved on at Christmas 2015 so we have 2 new members of staff in the admin team, Rebecca Sutton and Heather Straughan.  


	
	

	10
	Electronic prescriptions.  Using the electronic system for the transfer of prescriptions is saving the practice a lot of time. It is particularly useful for temporary residents who are up here on holiday.  They can now request that their usual GP issues a prescription to the local pharmacy, and likewise if our patients are away we can do the same for them as long as they are in England. 
We have a target of 80% of prescriptions to be transferred electronically for the coming year. The practice has no concerns about reaching this target.

We will be able to transmit Control Drug prescriptions electronically by the summer, and are starting to transmit prescriptions for appliances currently.

	
	

	11
	Online access. We discussed the new online access patients can have to medical information in their records.  The group had sight of the paperwork and information sheets we have developed to assist patients, also how this would look to them if they were to access through the website. Several members of the group happy to register for online access and feedback to Jayne Reed their experience.  Particularly in relation to the supporting documentation the practice is providing for patients

	
	

	12
	Last year’s business plan.  Helen Patterson joined the meeting feedback the changes.

	
	

	13
	Next year’s business plan.  We discussed the changes to contracts, enhanced services and QOF and how this will feed into the business plan for the coming year. 
..\..\Business Plans\Business Plan 2016 17\Service Development Plan 2016 17.docx
	
	

	14
	No other issues raised by the group
	
	


